Present, Leslie MacNeil, chairman, John Jones, Katherine Ring & Betty Shaw, secretary.

Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks, building permits.

Mr. Frank Hobson from First National Bank of Peterborough met with the selectmen and discussed the TAN, and money market accounts available to the Town. It was agreed to take out a TAN from FNBP at 5.75% payable 12/15/83. Should the Town pay in advance, interest will be charged only on any remaining balance. No penalty will be charged for early payment in full or partial.

George Cole, road agent spoke to the selectmen and it was decided at this time to purchase the new truck from McDevitt GMC., Inc. out of Manchester. Choice of color is yellow. Les will check to see if the extra gas tank is included in the price quoted.

George mentioned the body of one of the other town trucks will not pass inspection at this time due to holes in the floor. It was agreeded by all three selectmen that he could purchase a truck cab for about \$1,000. a second hand body would run about \$150. All agreed to the changes. George also would like to take the time while the cab is off to do a ring job on the truck. After all work is complete the truck should last many more years.

K. Ring spoke of Eva Cutter being the oldest resident, at the age of 98. An afternoon will be picked to present the gold post cane and flowers.

Jim Dennison spoke of the computer program he is working with. Any information the selectmen would like about towns, comparrisons or grafts, Jim is willing to do for the selectmen.

John Jones asked if Jim would be willing to go over the building permits for the selectmen and let them know if there is any problem with them. Finalldecision will be up to the selectmen. Jim agreed to look them over.

Mr. Edwards was in to see that the names on her property and her fathers is changed correctly. A resident tax in her fathers name will have to be abated. She spoke of the damage done to the driveway while the sewer was being put in, and asked when they can hope to have the problem corrected.

Abatements were signed for the tax collector as were additional warrants.

Jim Rymes was in to talk to the selectmen about the town accepting a small piece of land belonging to his corp. It is useless for anything. He has not paid taxes on this piece and the bank was notified. This resulted in a call from the bank. Since Rymes can not even put up a sign on this property, he has asked the selectmen to take it over. The selectmen will look into the problem.

Last weeks minutes were accepted as written.